
 

 

Montgomery Township 
Community & Recreation Center Advisory Committee  

Meeting Minutes 
September 8th, 2021 

 
The September 2021 quarterly meeting of the Montgomery Township Community & Recreation 
Center (Mont CRC) Advisory Committee was held on Wednesday September 8th, 2021 at the 
Montgomery Township Community and Recreation Center (CRC). The members of the Mont 
CRC Advisory Committee in attendance included: Tony Ruggieri, Marcy Lynch, Michelle 
Evans, Ally Gaylord, and Leon McGuire.  Also present was: Community Recreation Program 
Director Angelina Capozzi, and Floyd S. Shaffer Community & Recreation Center Director. 
 
 
September 2021 Regular Meeting 
 
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 6:35pm by Vice Chair Marcy Lynch. 
 
 
***********Newly hired Community Recreation Program Director, Angelina Capozzi was 
introduced to the Committee. 
 
 
Public Comment:  There was no public comment. 
 
 
Approval of Minutes:  
 
On a motion by Michele Evans and a second by Ally Gaylord, the minutes of the May 12th, 2021 
meeting were unanimously approved. 
 
 
Discussion Items 
 
The following items/topics were discussed by the Committee during the remainder of the 
meeting: 
 

1) Angelina provided an over view of recreation program activity during the just 
completed summer program season.  She described the several activities conducted 
including:   

a) A scaled down Kids University, held exclusively at the CRC. 



b) “FUNdamental Tennis held at Rose Twig courts.  
c) The return of indoor Group Exercise programs 
d) Cooperative programming with both the Police and Fire Departments. 
e) Summer concert series 2021. 
f) A pre-school ballet special event. 
g) Continuous activity act the Splash pad and accessible playground. 

 
2) The following items were reviewed and discussed during the remainder of the 

meeting.                  
a) Income/Expense report through August 2021 
b) Facility condition update 
c) Preparation for upcoming 2022 budget season 
d) COVID-19 and its current impact on the CRC. 
e) The future operation of CRC as we move towards the conclusion of 

the pandemic and a return to “normalcy”. 
 
 
 

There being no further business, on a motion by Mr. Ruggieri and a second by Mr. Gaylord, the 
meeting was adjourned at 7:10pm.   

 

The next meeting of CRC Advisory Committee will take place on Wednesday, November 
10th, 2021 at 6:30pm  

 

Submitted by:    Floyd S. Shaffer, Community & Recreation Center Director 

 

 

 

 


